
.

NEWSLETTER 125   EDITIONth

JANUARY 2014

PRESIDENT

SUSAN CLARK LANSON

10460 ROOSEVELT BLVD. N

SUITE 273

ST. PETERSBURG, FL

33716

727-641-1332

VICE PRESIDENT

NANCY SOLOMON

8971 HUNTINGTON PTE

SARASOTA, FL

34238-3207

941-966-9212

TREASURER

ELDON “BUD” LAWSON 

23942 WOLF ROAD 

BAY VILLAGE, OH 

44140-2857 

440-871-9538

SECRETARY

EDWARD L. GAMMILL 

5337 E. EARLL DR.

PHOENIX, AZ

85018-8045

602-301-7224

              Website: www.kensmen.com

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
The good, the bad and all in between will end in time. 

So it is with my two years as your president.  Initially, I did not
expect it to be easy, and I was not disappointed

WE SURVIVED  (SORT OF)!
Norfolk, VA: 1991--425 attendees registered, I was co-

chair with Breezy Boren and Bob Butler (actually I was “go-
fer” for these two).  Largest and one of the best reunions we
have ever had.  

Then there was Fayetteville, NC in 2013-- 30 registered
attendees, smallest ever and no accolades, I was president.  I
accept responsibility.

I was ready to cancel the reunion.  Nancy Solomon
volunteered to phone all members she could, for the newsletter
with the registration information had not been mailed due to
illness  of Elaine (Wilson Motors).  At that time only 5 or 6
had registered.  Dan Knickrehm got the hotel to extend the
cut off date and we proceeded.  

The 43  Airlift Group welcomed us, helped in the tourrd

of  Pope Field and Fort Bragg.  Honored Ken’s Men and the
43  Bomb Group at the Air Force Birthday Ball.  This annualrd

ball is a traditional event for all Air Force personnel.  
The Ball was in one of the hangers and there were

DIRECTORS

James C. Diffenderfer

Robert W. Cooper 

Ralph D. Grubb )

James W. Eide

Samuel F. Commons

Frederick J. Lloyd  

George O. Anderson 

PAST PRESIDENTS

Robert Butler 1981-1984*

George L. White 1985-1987*

William H. Wilson, Jr. 1988-1991*

Dale F. Barr, Jr. 1992-1993*

Max Osborn 1994-1995*

James T. Murphy 1996-1997*

Samuel F. Commons 1998-1999

Max M. Axelsen 2000-2001

Roger T. Kettleson 2002-2003

Charles Rauch 2004-2005

Jim Cherkauer 2006-2007

James Thompson Jr 2008
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several hundred in attendance.  We were assigned seats at different tables and were introduced. 
Col. Dan Tulley, CO and his staff were quite gracious.  The music was great.  I think Ed
Gammill is reporting on the tours else where in this publication.  I ask our secretary to report
on the minutes of the General and Board Meetings.

The main attraction was the AF Ball.  Our president elect Susan Lanson’s daughter was
being married in Australia at the same time as the Ball.  Guess where Susan was and rightly so!

In my opinion having Susan as our president was the best thing that happened during my
term of office.  If our association can be saved she will do it!  I understand that our 2014
Reunion will be at the George Mason University, Fairfax, VA (15 miles west of DC).  I
predict it will be a great one.  Let Susan know that we are Ready-Willing & Able to help her in
any capacity. 

Note to the attendees at Fayetteville.  I apologize for my abruptness to many of you.  I
was quite ill during the entire reunion.  I was admitted to the hospital three day before the
reunion with Sepsis and discharge myself the first day of the reunion. I am recovering, but I
still have a way to go.

Bob Richardson

Thanks Bob, you have served your country and the 43  Bomb Group Association (Ken’srd

Men) well!
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    SUSAN’S FIRST REPORT
It is with great pride that I write this first President’s report, the first not only from me

but from a non Veteran.  This is an especially proud moment for me as I know what it took for
many of you to turn over the reins, even if only symbolically.  I would like to thank you and
tell you that with the support of not only Bob Richardson, and Ed Gammill, and this years
fantastic Board of Directors, I will do my best to make sure you never feel that trust has been
misplaced.

Our outgoing President, Bob Richardson, is not only a dear personal friend of mine but
an amazing person who has taught me a lot and who I hope will continue to do so.  His
strength and guidance is needed and much appreciated.  He has worked tirelessly for this
organization and I’m sure will continue to be involved as much as possible in the future.

As many of you know, I am the daughter of Leonard H. Clark, a pilot and commander
of the 403  Squadron and by war’s end, Group Operations officer rd

He went on to serve in both Korea and
Vietnam, as many of you did, but again,
like many of you, never talking about it. 
Not until his death did I confirm what I
already knew, what a wonderful and brave
man he was.  Through a collections of
documents, artifacts, letters and
photographs, I pieced together the story of
his time in WWII only to find a rich
tapestry of human kindness and sacrifice.  I
am not sure it is as common today.

This collection of my father’s
mementos from the Pacific became the
starting point for my campaign to preserve
the history of the 43  Bomb Group, withrd

that in mind, I went to George Mason
University.  Convinced them to undertake a project never before done, which was a dedicated
site to WWII in the Pacific Arena.  Of course, where else would I start but with the 43 ?  Thisrd

is an act of love and will be an ongoing project for years to come.  Giving us the opportunity
to write your history and those of the men like my father.  I ask you all to participate in any
way possible, just one photo you allow us to scan can brighten someone’s life. 
<Www.pacificairwar.org>

The next years reunion will be in Washington DC area, at the George Mason   
University.  I hope we can obtain even more interviews and a tour of where this internet and
history magic takes place.  I would love to hear from you and any suggestions you might have,
and of course, we will be  looking for volunteers for a reunion committee or two!

I look forward to seeing you at the 2014 Reunion.  The 2013 Reunion is an event that
only my daughter’s wedding kept me from last year.  These reunions are important!  I believe
increasingly so, as we say goodbye to many through the years, goodbye to part of our family. 
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In a broader sense we 43  members are a family, forever bonded to each other because of ard

singular event that left an indelible mark on the men who we love and that imprinted and
shaped our lives.  Only our 43rd family understands why places like Mareeba, Nadzab,
Dobadura,7 Mile, Owi, Clark Field and Le Shima evoke a response.

So in ending, please remember that we, this next generation, are only here because of
you.  This is our heritage, this is who we are.  This organization was built by you and is for
you.

My promise to our veterans is that the 43  BG and GMU site will always be a placerd

where your memories are preserved and honored.                    
Susan Clark Lansom 

*****THE FAYETTEVILLE, NORTH CAROLINA REUNION*****
September17-My son and I arrived at the hotel after a drive from Raleigh to

Fayetteville under GPS directions from a very delightful nice lady!  I was very impressed! 
 Unfortunately we arrive so late that the dinning room was closed.  After going out and

finding the only thing open was a fast food place in the process of closing!   We returned to
the hotel with very poor sandwiches.  Found the bar was in the process of closing.  

Fortunately there were four drunks that were obviously friends of the lady bar tender. 
They convinced her to at least serve us a beer.  Which she did and the drunks insisted they
pay!  Had a hellva time departing form them, for we had no desire of further drinking!

September 18-I was up early, found the Wellington Room where our Memorabilia had
been setup by Dan and Roxanne.  While the Registration Table was being set up, Bob and
Shirley Richardson, Dan and Roxanne Knickrehm and Nancy Solomon came in and we had a
great time talking and finishing the Meeting Room for our future activities.  The remainder of
the day was spent welcoming our members. Nancy and Shirley deserve a BIG THANK YOU
for taking care of the registration activities during all 5 days!

   *******BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING***********
At 7:00 PM, September 18, 2013, the 43  Bomb Group Association conducted it’srd

annual Director’s meeting in the Wellington Room of the Holiday Inn Bordeaux, 1707
Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304.

ATTENDEES: Robert Richardson, President; Edward Gammill, Secretary; James
Dieffenderfer, 63  Squadron; Robert Cooper, 64  Squadron; Ralph Grubb, 64  Squadron;rd th th

Sam Commons, 65  Squadron; James Eide, 65  Squadron; and Frederick Lloyd, 403th th rd

Squadron Directors. 
Members and guest: Dan Knickrehm, 2013 Reunion Sponsor, Powell Gammill,

Operator of the recorder; Nancy Solomon, Reunion HELPER; John Dieffenderfer, Joe and
Sally Snyder.

President Richardson opened the meeting with a welcome to all.  He outlined what he
hoped to accomplish and his desire to do so promptly.
1- He asked for the reading of the 2012 Board Meeting minutes.  A motion by Jim
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Dieffenderfer, that the minutes , as published in the January 2012 Newsletter, be accepted. 
The motion was second and passed with thanks from the Secretary.
2-Treasurer’s Report, “Bud” was unable to attend the reunion due to his wife’s health.  “Bud”
transmitted the data to Bob Richardson, who submitted the Treasurer’s Report in the following
format.

3-Dan Knickrehm reported the physical and financial status of the 2013 Fayetteville, NC
Reunion.  Dan you and Roxanne did a wonderful job under very difficult circumstances.  All
Kensmen say “WELL DONE”!   
4--George Mason University–Data in their archives is available for anyone who wishes to
review and use it.  Scott Miller moved to the University of Virginia where he continues
working on his PHD.
5-The status of the 43  history book was discussed.  Larry’s reply to my request for a statusrd

report is included as and attachment to this newsletter.  
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NEW BUSINESS
1-In view of the problem of maintaining a Board of Directors composed of two men from each
Squadron, a review of our BY LAWS revealed that dedication of a director  to a squadrons is
not a requirement.  Therefore the following change in the BY LAWS ;  “The business of this
organization shall be managed by a Board of Directors consisting of the elected Officers
and seven (7) at large directors appointed by the President.” will be presented to the
voting members during the General Meeting.” 
2-Since there is no longer a standing Nominating Committee, new Officers and Board
Members will be obtained by appointment and voluntary participation.  The candidates will be
presented for approval by the voting membership during the General Meeting. 
3-Our current financial situation requires termination of US Postal mailing the newsletter.  A
letter will be sent to all members on the mail list informing of this decision.  Also, you are
informed all newsletters from #1 thru the current issue are available on the Kensmen website 
<http://www.kensmen.com/hewsletters.html> .  The newsletters are listed by number and date.
4-The Membership Committeemen reported issuing two invitations, which resulted in the
addition of one new LIFE Associate member.

After the Board of Director’s Meeting, the evening was spent greeting the new arrivals,
discussing what had happened since the last reunion and more tall stories along with a little
help from the bar!

September 19-After breakfast we gathered in the Memorabilia Room for the:
 *************GENERAL MEETING*************

Minutes of the General Meeting@ 9:00 AM, Thursday, September 19, 2013 in the
Wellimgton  Room, Holiday Inn Bordeaux, 1707 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC.

President Richardson called the meeting to order and welcome all members and guests
to the general meeting.  He lead in the Pledge of Allegiance, after which, he reminded all
attendees of the restriction of voting privileges.  Then he directed the various officers and
committeemen to report the past years activities. 

REPORTS
1-A motion from the floor asked that the Minutes of the 2012 General Meeting, as published
in the January 2013 Newsletter, be accepted.  The motion was approved and passed with
thanks from the Secretary.
2-Bob Richardson presented the Treasurer’s report, which is presented above, in the Director’s
meeting minutes
3-Dan Knickrehm reported the reunion activities and the financial status.   He reports that he
will return $3802 to our Treasurer.  Dan, all Kensmen say “WELL DONE” and I will go on
record––All activities were well done and appreciated!  Recognition of the 43  Bomb Grouprd

during the Air Force Ball was the high spot of the reunion!
4-The Membership Committeeman reported the following status: Life Members–227,
Complimentary Members –117, Members whose dues are current-30  and 96 members whose
dues are in arrears.  A total of 479 members.
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NEW BUSINESS 
1-Those present expressed concern that, our Mail List was carrying many who were no longer
active.  Therefore,  a motion was presented, second and approved, that a letter be issued to all
members.  The letter will inform everyone, on the Mail List, of the Boards direction to
eliminate the US mailing of the newsletter.  The letter will also include instructions for
securing a newsletter copy via our website.  Bob and Shirley Richardson prepared, published
and mailed this letter to every member listed on the mail listing.  Your Secretary’s home
address is utilized as the return address.  Please review the attachment displaying our lost
members.  If you have information, pertaining to anyone, send me a note via the e-mail
address or home address displayed in the INFORMATION paragraph.
2-The President announced  Susan Clark Lanson as the candidate for President and asked for
nominations for Vice President.  Nancy Solomon was nominated and seconded, the President
asked a vote.  Susan and Nancy were elected!  The President then announced the appointment
of Secretary, Treasurer and the seven at large Directors.  

The Board of Directors and Officers, for the year 2014, are presented on page 1 of this
Newsletter.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
1-Larry Hickey’s response to my request for a status report is presented as an attachment. 
During some of our discussions Fred Hagen indicated that he intended to pay Larry a visit.
2-The 2014 Reunion is to be sponsored by Susan Lanson and Michael LaVean.  The  location
is presented in  Susan’s Report.  Additional information will be in the April Newsletter.

After the General Meeting, Dan gave a brief preview and schedule of the coming
events.  Signed copies of the book LAST MEN OUT by Bob Drury and Tom Clavin, which
tells of the final hours in Vietnam, were given to all Kensmen..  

Bob Drury also told of his research for a new book about WWII.  He interviewed
several Kensmen, during his visit, gathering data for this future book!.  

Mardell Haskins told of her friendship with Wade Kehr and of her interviews of
Wade, which have been
published in four issues of
Southwest Aviation Report.

We had some free time
to do what ever we wished.  In
the afternoon it was back in
Memorabilia Room for more
stories and taking advantage
of the bar.

September 20-We
traveled to Pope Army
Airfield .  The first stop was a
tour of the Airpark where a
collection of many cargo
aircraft, that served from WWII
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to the present, were on display.  
The first event was the presentation of an

encased Flag with plaque, to President Richardson in
recognition of the “43  BG faithful and honorablerd

service to the USAF”.  The plaque stated “ The Flag
was flown over Pope Army Air Field. Fort Bragg,
North Carolina on September 18, 2013 at the request
of the Commander of the 43  Airlift Group.”  It isrd

now on display in the 43  AG Headquarters Building.rd

During this tour a very nice young lady became
my guide and assistant.  She was a Senior Master
Sergeant (seven stripes) and very pregnant!  

Much has changed since this
WWII Master Sergeant (six stripes)
was discharged.   I enjoyed my visit
with her and appreciated her assistance
and information.  Unfortunately, I
failed to obtain her name or a means of
communicating later. I wish to thank
her for being my helper

Next we visited the Jay Zeamer
Headquarters Building, named  in
honor our Medal of Honor Recipient! 
We observed displays of 43  Bombrd

Group data and memorabilia in the
lobby and hall ways as we walked to our meeting with the 43  Airlift Group (43  AG)rd rd

Commanding Officer.   
He gave a briefing on the

missions, personnel and history of
the 43  AG.   Following hisrd

presentation, we assembled in one
of the 43  AG facilities whererd

several officers and enlisted men
told and demonstrated what and
how they supported the airborne
divisions.  They were very
respectful, well trained,
knowledgeable and spoke very
well.  We can be very proud of
these young men and women who
serve our country. 
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When we returned,, Michael Futch, staff writer for The Fayetteville Observer,
interviewed Bob Richardson, Ralph Grubbs, Robert Cooper, Jim Dieffenderfer, John
Dieffenderfer, Garrett Minnick, James Edie, Steve Edie and Dan Knickrehm.  His article is
an attachment.

In the evening, we attended the 66   Air Force Ball, an annual event to celebrate Airth

Force Birthday.   The ball was held a hanger, with a C130 aircraft  parked in the open door.  

An elevated stage was directly in front of the aircraft and a band was to the right and in
front of the stage.  The floor of the hanger was arranged with rows of round tables which seated
eight guest.  A card identified who was assigned to a table.  It was arranged so there were only
two Ken’s Men at a table.  I imagine, this was to have more exposure and contact with Air
Force personnel, in lieu of our being in a couple of the tables and doing nothing, but talking to
each other. 

To give you an idea of the arrangement, I was in Row 8, Table 33.  To my left was my
Ken’s Men companion, Victoria Calder, Jim Eide’s daughter.  She did not sit with Jim, for the
folks who setup the seating arrangement did not know of their relationship due to her married
name.  My good fortune!  

Continuing around the table, a Colonel and his wife was to the left of Victoria, directly
across from me, an AF S/Sgt with her civilian husband and to my right a married couple, both
AF S/Sgts.  A good group and we had good conversations.  I was very surprised that the
Colonel appeared so young, when I comment on this, I found that he had more than 20 years in
service!  When you are approaching 92 years, everyone is young!
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As the program progressed, the 43  Bomb Group (H), 5  AF “Ken’s Men” wasrd th

introduced as the honored unit!  Recognition of the 43  Bomb Group was via photographs andrd

data displayed on a large/long panel.   

Fredrick and Nancy reviewing a portion of the Ken’s Men Display  
Ken’s Men participated in some of the activities.  As the oldest 43  member present, Jimrd

Dieffenderfer was invited to cut the AF Birthday cake, which he and the youngest Airman
present did with a ceremonial saber!  Every one enjoyed cake, wished and sang Happy
Birthday to the United States Air Force!

The next activity, which I understand is annual event.   All who had served over seas in
foreign wars from Afghanistan to WWII were asked to stand.  Then we were asked to set
down in reverse order, all North African Campaigns, Vietnam, Korea and finally WWII.  

So few WWII veterans and so scattered! I am sure all felt, as I did, lonely and with teary
eyed!  The applause was long and load.  It is an emotional/beautiful traditional program!    Dan,
Roxanne and 43Airlift Group, for giving all Ken’s Men  “ONE SHINING MOMENT”  and a
wonderful night.  THANKS

September 21- After breakfast we attended the 82 Airborne Museum.  The outdoor
display was many aircraft that had been used in their operations.  As we walked toward the
museum entrance there were several displays of well known operations.  One was an enclosed
model of the church during the Ste. Marie Eglise mission that made history in the movie “The
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Longest Day” when  Red Buttons’ parachute became entangled in the church tower.
The museum had an excellent display of 82 Airborne Division missions, uniforms, arms

and equipment use during many missions.
At noon we visited a modern, what we called  “Mess Hall”–--man has this changed! 

First, it is called “Dining Facility” and it don’t smell like a Mess Hall!  Second, it is cafeteria
style with several serving lines with different foods.  Third, tables with chairs in rooms away
from all of the noise. If you remember sometimes we were lucky to have picnic type tables with
attached benches and Fourth, you have to pay for your chow!

It appears that this a subcontracted operation.  No Kitchen Police (KP) for today’s goof
offs!  I do not know what a Squadron Commander does for punishment, dreaded KP, guard duty
and latrine duty were the prime punishment for those who did minor transgression years ago.

Also, nearby there were two very large buildings that we would have called Barracks. 
The living quarter now are more like very large dormitories.

After lunch, we traveled to downtown Fayetteville to tour the Airborne and Special
Operations Museum.  An excellent museum that includes displays of their equipment and
operations from WWII to the present.  

We returned to the hotel and settled in for more tall tales, some snacks and drinks from
Jimmie Dee’s open bar!  Once again there was many stories about 43  things, There was sord

much interest in the Queen Mary trip, that I had the opportunity to tell it one more time!  The
evening ended on a good note as we made final plans tor the Memorial Service.

September 22-President Richardson initiate the Memorial Service by greeting the
members and visitors.  

The Invocation was followed by posting of the Colors, performed by the Pope Field
Honor Guard-- SSgt. Gabriel A. Rosa, SSgt. Wilfordo P. Godreau, SrA William J. Wilson
Jr. and SrA Brando N. Mabee.  Nancy Solomon lead the singing of the National Anthem.  

Reading the names of our friends and members who have left us this past year was; Ed
Gammill–63rd Squadron, Robert Cooper–64th Squadron, Jim Edie–65th Squadron and Joe
Snyder–403rd Squadron. 

Nancy sang How Great Thou Art.  SSgt Gabriel Rosa gave a beautiful rendition of 
TAPS.  Nancy lead all in singing, God Bless America to close the Memorial Service.  The rest
of the day was saying “good byes” and heading home.  
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Dan, all Kensmen say “WELL DONE” and I will go on record––All activities were
excellent and appreciated!  Recognition of the 43  Bomb Group during the Air Force Ballrd

was the high spot of the reunion!
My son, Bob Cooper and I remained until Monday.  Sunday evening we decided to try a

local micro brewery.  So with help of GPS, we traveled to the Mash House Brewery &

Chophouse. 
We enter a large rustic building with a brewery

atmosphere.  A waiter took an order for three Samplers
of their beer. 

We were served 3  beautiful reels, each with ten 4
ounce glasses.  Each glass contained one of Mash
House beers!  There was much tasting and comments. 
Some good and some not so good, but plenty of beer for
the meal.  All was very good, except Bob’s baked
potato was not what he expected.  We still do not know
how it was prepared!

The next morning Powell and I headed north for
the Raleigh airport.  Along the way, the nice female
voice on the GPS directed us as she had done on the trip
to Fayetteville.  This old slide rule engineer sat there 

laughed and was totally amazed as she informed us that the freeway was closed due to
construction.  She directed us to a two lane country road.  We saw some very beautiful country
and received irritated instruction from our guide whenever a wrong turn was made!  She finally
directed us back onto the freeway and the trip was completed.

The flight back home was uneventful.  My 43  Patch did not attract a complimentary Jackrd

Daniels as it did last year. 
 

****EDITOR’S AND MEMBER’S REPORTS****
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I apologize to those who receive the newsletter by US Mail.  I mailed the July Newsletter to
Elain, July 16, 2013.  I did not realize, that you were not receiving it, until I received complaints! 
After I sent Elain four requests for a status report, without a response, I asked Nancy Solomon to
phone and talk to Elain.  

Nancy found that Elain is no longer able to perform the service she has been doing for so
many years. I sent the following to Elain.

Dear Elain, Nancy reports that you can no longer be responsible for the publishing
and mailing the newsletter. You have served the 43rd Bomb Group Association since the
very beginning.  Since Bill Wilson and several other Kensmen found the association in 1981,
you have been what Bill called our ELF! You have performed many tasks.  I have enjoyed
working with you on the Newsletter.  I hope you attain better health and please keep in
touch.

I will try very hard, at the 2013 Reunion, to find a replacement. In the meantime will
you send the following to me. 

1-Advice on the best method of staying on top of this task. 

2-An up-dated mailing list.       Ed 

To all members, please note that you can read or download any Newsletter by logging
onto------  http://www.kensmen.com/newsletters.html ----This is the URL where the newsletters
are located on the website. All a person, has to do, is type that into the browser window to find
the page with all of the newsletters.  Follow these instructions to easily obtain 43rd Bomb
Group Association's newsletters from #-1 thru the current issue.  At the 2011 Board of
Directors Meeting a motion, to place a 5 year limit on non payment of dues,  was passed!  
Please review your present dues payment status.  WARNING—If you have not paid your
dues since 2009, you  will be removed from the membership roster.   It is not the Board’s
wishes to remove anyone, but we must take care of our finances

Garrett Minnick, 64  Squadron,th

Medic, who is  98,  had the largest number
of attendees at the 2013 Reunion.

 Four generations of his family! 
Garrett, his son, daughter and
granddaughter!  Garrett, we will see you in
2014 in the Washington, DC area!
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October 24, I received this e-mail:   “Hi All, Mom and Dad don’t get on the computer any
more.  So please contact them by phone or letter.  Roger and Audrey Kettleson  8374 Capovilla
Ave #257, Las Vegas, NV 39113   Phone (702) 363-2824"  They would love hearing from you.

    Konnie 
Roger and Audrey, 64  Squadron, Pilot have served the Association as President andth

sponsors of reunions. 
November 2, a note from Nancy—“Here is the new address for Charles “Mac”

McClenny, 8501 Lull Water Drive   Apt # 3213, Dallas, TX 75238 
An e-mail dated October 20 from Sharon Perry, daughter-in-law of Malcolm Perry, 63rd

Squadron: “I was looking at some family pictures which prompted me to do a Google Query
based on information written on the bottom of a picture taken during WWII.  In going through the
results, I stumbled upon the “Kensmen” website and found a picture of my father-in-law.

“The picture is located in the 63  Squadron Briefing Room.  My father-in-law SSgtrd

Malcolm W. Perry, is standing in the back row, 2  from the left.  He is listed as “unknownnd

(possibly SSgt Peptune).  “Dad Perry died November 24, 1998; he was born May 1917.”

Sharon Perry
A note from “Bud” Lawson–“Dear Eldon,    Enclosed is my check in the amount of $40 for

both 2013 and 2014 dues.
“I always seem t forget to pay so this will at least for once put me ahead!”

Best Wishes, 

Dana E. Davis
A message from Jim Cherkauer: “I am going by memory, but it seems to me that it was

about 3 years ago, when we lost Russ Burnett’s address.
“Yesterday, with the help of Lucille Tatro, I was given by her his address.  It seems that

Reg and Lucille have a nephew in Massachusetts and he ran into Russ’s daughter and asked for
Russ’s address.  Then, he visited Russ and reports that Russ seems to be in fairly good shape and
they talked for a spell.

“Here is the new address: Russ Burnett, Charlene Manor, Colrain Road, Greenfield,
MA 01301"

Jim C. 
December 19, a note from Chuck Raush: “I have been busy this year, but have everything

under control for now.  Presently, I am in Muscatine having back treatments for a problem
between vertebras 11 and 12.  Within the past couple weeks, I’ve had heart stents, heart valve
replacement, a pace maker and gall bladder  removed.  

“I think this is like fixing and old car.  All a part of old age, but I will win!  I’ll return to
Punta Gorda in January.”         Hope you have a blessed Christmas.

Chuck 
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  *****************MEMORIALS******************
29July, an e-mail form Tracy informing of the passing of Roger E. Vargas, 63rd

Squadron, Navigator.
Sharon Maggio and Karen Nidey, daughters of Lewis H. Daws, 65  Squadron,th

Aircraft Maintenance wrote: “It is with heavy hearts that we have to report to you the passing
of our father, on August 1, 2013.  He was able to attend some of your reunions in the past and
spoke fondly of them.  He spoke of his time with you during WWII with pride and nostalgia”.

Sharon and Kaen
Lt. Col. R. J. Harcrow, Ret. reports the death of his father James L. Harcrow, 65th

Squadron, Pilot.  Jim served as a Director for the 65  Squadron for several years.  I rememberth

Jim and his son having a great time at the 2010 Reunion in Lake Buena Vista, FL.
12 September, an e-mail from Pam Scheel, reporting the death of her father, Fred C.

Cooke, 65  Squadron, Navigator.th

19 September, a note from Betsy Floit: “Found your book among my father’s 
possessions.  Francis X. Labie, 64  Squadron, 43  Bomb Group has passed away”.  th rd

Betsy Floit
A note from Vonnie Landt:   “I  am writing to inform you of the death of John Landt,

63  Squadron, Bombardier.  He was my father-in-law and a member of the 43  Bomb Grouprd rd

Association.  
“I opened the letter you sent about the online Newsletter and request that you remove his

name from your mailing list.  I am not sure if he had an e-mail address filed with you, if so,
please remove it as well.

“It is wonderful that the Group has an ongoing association with active members.  You

are a great Group!”               Vonnie (Mrs. Michael) Landt
6November, a message on our website: “Gentlemen: I write to advise you that my father,

S/Sgt Edward J. O’Brien, Jr., 63  Squadron,  Assistant Flight Engineer and Life memberrd

died here in West Chester, PA on Sunday, September 8, 2013.
“He was happy as a kid on Christmas morning when I was able to bring him, some years

ago, to the 43rd’s Reunion in Blue Bell, PA.  I think aside from his marriage to my Mom, who
predeceased him, Dad’s service in the 43  was the peak experience of his life.  His interest inrd

flight was with him from childhood to the end.  I closed my eulogy at his Funeral Mass with the
poem “High Flight” noted on your website.

“He was buried beside my Mom at the New Jersey Veterans’ Cemetery in Arneytown. 
Thank all of you for your service and the support you gave one another while defending our

beloved country.” Ed O’Brien  

12 November, in response to our investigation of Mail List addresses: “It is with great
regret, that I inform you that my husband Weldon (Don) Yost, 65  Squadron, Pilot passedth

away January 1, 2013. 
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“I am now living a retirement home and near our children.  Some are in Colorado and a
daughter lives in Phoenix.  Thank you for your correspondence.

Sincerely, 

Trudy Yost
A telephone call from Chuck Raush reported the death of Robert E. Ostrander, 64th

Squadron, Navigator.
A December 9 entry on the Kensmen website, by Mark Feldbin, reported the death of

Mario Barsotti, 64  Squadron, Radio/Gunner.th

 *****************SENIOR MOMENTS****************
Whew!  What a relief to learn this......

Ever walk into a room with some purpose in mind, only to completely forget what that
purpose was?  Turns out, doors themselves are to blame for these strange memory lapses! 

Psychologists at McGill University in Montreal have discovered that passing through a
doorway triggers what’s known as an event boundary in the mind, separating one set of
thoughts and memories from the next.  Your brain files away the thoughts you had in the
previous room and prepares a blank slate for the new locale.

Thanks goodness for studies like this.  It’s not our age, it’s that damn door! 
Loud Music

Life just gets better as you get older, doesn't it? I was in a Starbucks Coffee shop recently
when my stomach started rumbling, and I realized that I desperately needed to fart. The place
was packed, but the music was really loud.  So to get relief and reduce embarrassment I timed
my facts to the beat of the music. After a couple of songs I started to feel much better. I
finished my coffee and noticed that everyone was staring at me

I suddenly remembered that I was listening to my Ipod.
 This is what happens when old people start using technology.

The happiest of people don't necessarily have the best of everything.
They just make the most of everything they have. 
So Live it up, Laugh loudly, & Love deeply

   
****************43rd HUMOR*************

From Max Axelsen

Woody was a single guy living with his father and working in the family business. 
When he found out he was going to inherit a fortune when his sickly father died, Woody
decided he needed a wife with whom to share his fortune and future. 

One evening at an investment meeting, he spotted the most beautiful woman he had ever
seen. Her natural beauty took his breath away.  Woody told her, “I may look like just and
ordinary man, but in just a few years, my father will die, and I’ll inherit 35 million dollars.” 

Impressed, the woman obtained Woody’s business card, and in just three days later she
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became his stepmother!  Women are so much better at estate planning than men.

   From Bob Cooper

 Little Johnny Again!

A Baptist pastor was presenting a children’s sermon when he asked the children if they
knew what the resurrection was.  Now, asking questions during children’s sermons are
important, but at the same time children questions in front of a congregation can also be
dangerous.

Having asked the children if they knew the meaning of the resurrection, little Johnny
raised his hand------The Pastor called on him and little Johnny said, “I know that if you have a
resurrection that lasts more than four hours you are supposed to call the doctor.”

It took over ten minutes for the congregation to settle down enough for the service to
continue!  

           ****************INFORMATION***************
This newsletter is published four times a year - January, April, July and October. 

Please send membership applications and dues payments to Edward L. Gammill, 5337 E.
Earll Drive, Phoenix, AZ 85018-8045.  

When making dues payments only, send payments directly to Eldon “Bud” Lawson,
23942 Wolf Road, Bay Village, OH 44140-2857.  Remember that annual dues are $20.00 per
year. 

Send items for the Newsletter to Ed Gammill at the US Mail address above or via e-
mail to Edgammill@aol.com.  Any material receive after the 15  of the month prior to ath

publication month probably will not appear in that publication.

               ***************ATTACHMENTS*************
 1-2013 Reunion Attendees
 2-Steve Edie’s review of the 2013 Reunion

        3-66th AIR FORCE BALL Program--4 pages
        4-Michael Futch’s report about the 43  BG reunionrd

        5-Larry Hickey’s latest and CANNOT BE FOUND
        6- Obituary —6 Pages
        

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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